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February 12, 2019

Re:  LD 195, An Act To Continue MaineCare Coverage for Parents During the Rehabilitation and Reunification Process 

Senator Gratwick, Representative Hymanson, and members of the Joint Standing Committee on Health and Human Services, my name is Cullen Ryan and I serve as the Executive Director of Community Housing of Maine or CHOM, the largest housing provider for homeless populations in Maine.  I am also Acting Chair of the Statewide Homeless Council, which is a legislatively created body that is advisory to the Governor, the Legislature, DHHS, and DOC around homelessness. 

I am testifying today on behalf of the Statewide Homeless Council in support of LD 195, An Act To Continue MaineCare Coverage for Parents During the Rehabilitation and Reunification Process.  This bill would require the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) to continue to provide MaineCare coverage to parents who are MaineCare members while they are participating in reunification efforts with child welfare. 

Currently if a qualifying child is removed, the parent is no longer eligible for MaineCare and DHHS must then approve and pay for any services based on the reunification plan.  This often leads to parents experiencing gaps in services during the transition as well as loss of other critical supports.   Additionally, OCFS has limits on what can be approved for payment, and physical healthcare needs may not be approved because they are not considered related to the reunification plan.
 
The current practice results in parent treatment services being paid entirely through state general funds.  When parent services are paid using MaineCare, the state only pays a third of the costs due to federal match.  As such continuing MaineCare coverage would not only be beneficial to parents working on reunification, but also the most cost-effective mechanism for payment for the State’s finite funds.

[bookmark: _GoBack]We all benefit when children can be successfully reunited with their parents.  We need to make things work so children don’t launch head first into long term homelessness, which is what happens when reunification doesn’t work.  This bill helps this process work better for families and is of obvious benefit to the child who has been removed.  Let’s correct the system so it can work best.  Youth do best when they have natural supports that work.  Let’s make that be the case whenever we can. 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment.  
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